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Chinese Bible School  
MONTHLY REPORT—May 2023 

Greetings from the Chinese Bible School, 

May this newsletter find you well in all things. This month, we are excited to share 

updates about our upcoming mission trip to Asia, which is set to begin on May 27. 

On our journey back to Taiwan, we will be visiting our beloved brethren at the 

Airport Church of Christ in South San Francisco on May 28. During this visit, I will 

be reporting on the work of the Chinese Bible School in the hour of Bible study, as 

well as presenting a lesson during the worship service. It will be a joyous reunion for 

us, as we were members of the Airport congregation for 10 years. 

In Malaysia, we have been given the opportunity to contribute to a gospel meeting at 

the Skudai church of Christ from June 2 to June 4. I will be presenting three bilingual 

lessons on the topic "Jesus, the Son of God and the Son of Man." Additionally, on 

June 5, I will be conducting a song leading lesson. I am also delighted to announce 

that my beloved wife, Yolanda, has been invited to speak (bilingual) to the ladies on 

the subject of "How to Read the Bible: an Inductive Bible Study" on the same day. 

From June 8 to June 10, we will be attending the annual Asian Chinese Bible 

Lectureship, taking place in Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia this year. The theme for the 

meeting is "The Spiritual Blessings in Christ," based on Ephesians 1:3-14. I have 

been assigned the topic of "The Blessing of Being Sealed with the Promised Holy 

Spirit" (Ephesians 1:13). This two-and-a-half-day event will feature 11 speakers, and 

we are eager to contribute and learn from fellow brethren. 

After the lectureship, we will return to Taiwan and stay for a little over two weeks 

until June 27. During this time, we have been blessed with the opportunity to visit 

and speak at three congregations on three consecutive Lord's Days before heading 

back to the United States. 

We are incredibly grateful to the World Video Bible School for providing us with 15 

military-grade hard drives containing all the Chinese videos. Each hard drive carries 

262 videos in both Traditional Chinese and Simplified Chinese, including 123 videos 

recorded by John Grubb and 139 videos produced by the Chinese Bible School. 

These invaluable resources will be distributed to congregations and individuals in 

Asia, especially in areas with limited or no internet access, and will serve as essential 

teaching materials. 

We are also delighted to announce that the final ten video lessons of Genesis have 

been completed. The complete set of 21 Genesis video lessons can be accessed at the 

following addresses::  

For Traditional Chinese: chinesebibleschool.org/courses/traditional-genesis/  

For Simplified Chinese: chinesebibleschool.org/courses/simplified-genesis/ 

Lastly, we humbly request your prayers for our upcoming trip and the work of the 

Chinese Bible School. May our efforts bear much fruit for the Lord and bring glory to 

His name.   
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